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Letters sent home & e-School messages this week: Return of Reading Books, Final 

Arrangements for Y2 Trip, Reception Class Assembly, Summer Disco, Flu Vaccination Consent 
 
Dear all 

A huge congratulations and many thanks to all the pupils and staff involved in this year’s outstanding Key 

Stage 2 production. The acting, singing, and dancing were an absolute delight to watch – a real showcase 

of talent and confidence. Every child gave their all and the enjoyment was clear to see. A special shout out 

goes to Mrs Cunningham for her incredible work creating all the props which contributed so much to the 

overall effectiveness of the play. Well done, everyone! 

We will soon be saying goodbye to Mrs Mills, our part-time Deputy Head for Inclusion, as she leaves us to 

take up a new post at a local school. We thank her for all she has contributed to our community and wish 

her the very best in her new role. More words to follow next week. 

With Mrs Mills’ departure, the governors and I took the opportunity to reflect on the increasing 

importance of Special Educational Needs across our school. As a result, we are pleased to share that our 

current SENCO, Jillian Armiger, has been appointed to the newly created role of full-time Deputy Head for 

Inclusion and SENDCO. This change brings added capacity and focus to an area of growing significance, and 

we know that Mrs Armiger will continue to make a positive impact in this role. 

End of year reports will be sent home with your child today. If you would like to discuss your child’s report, 

we are holding an optional Parents’ Evening on Monday 21st July from 3.30pm to 4.30pm. To book an 

appointment with your child’s class teacher, please phone Mrs Bennett in the school office by 11am on 

Monday morning. 

Best wishes for a happy weekend. 

Clare Pankhania  

 

ATTENDANCE  
 

To report your child’s absence please 
telephone and leave a message or send 
an email to: 
 

  
reception@highworthcombined co.uk. 
 

 

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE TARGET IS 96% 
 
 

BEST ATTENDANCE:  98.2% 

(CLASS 6K) 

EXCELLENT 
 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE:  

94.4% 
 

 DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES 
 

NO CLUBS THIS WEEK 
 

Tuesday 22nd July 6pm to 8pm 
End of Year Summer Disco in the quad. 
All children must be accompanied by an 
adult. 
 

Wednesday 23rd July  
9.30am: Y6 Leavers Assembly on the 
school field – everyone is welcome to 
attend. 
10.15am – Y6 Parents/Carers welcome to 
stay for drinks in Sue’s garden. 
 

School Closes at 2.15pm 
 

 

mailto:office@highworthcombined.co.uk


 

PARENT ZONE 

PTA 

All children are invited to the Summer Disco.  However, all children must be accompanied by 

an adult.  If you are willing to volunteer while you are there, it would be very much 

appreciated.  Just scan the QR code on the poster below.  Thank you.   

 


